
Regular Meeting 

July 1, 2025 

6:00 PM 

  

Present were Supervisors – Jermey Nissly Chairma-Absent , Shelly Johnston Roadmaster/Vice 

Chairman, Debra Pier 3rd Chair  

Meeting being recorded: No 

Public Comment on Upcoming Business: None 

Minutes:  

Supervisor Johnston made a motion to accept the minutes as written for the Regular Meeting 

held on June 12, 2025 and the Treasurer’s Report for June 2025, seconded by Supervisor Pier , 

(MCU). 

Reports: 

DCNR Chief Ranger Bureau of Forestry attended the meeting to discuss problems they have 

been having with ATVs on State Game Lands and State Forest Lands coming from Pine 

Township. Township ATV signage is not adequate. In summary, the townships is responsible for 

installing and maintaining traffic control devices . This includes replacing damage, missing, or 

outdated  signs . The townships signage has been getting stolen especially where it should mark 

END to ATV’s to stop riding on non-designation township roads. The township will order new 

signage and erect to provide this information to road users, and a statement will be added to 

the townships webpage with a reminder that the operation of All Terrian Vehicles (ATV’s) is 

strictly prohibited, except on those roads specifically designated and posted for such use.  

Chairman –   

Vice Chairman/Roadmaster –  2 permits. Trucks inspections are coming due. 1B stone left over 

from the tar and chipping project will be mixed in with the cinders for the upcoming winter 

season. 

3rd Chair –  SAM.gov renewal problems. Morris Townships extended an invitation to the 

township employees for retirement party they are having for one of their long-time employees.   



EMA –  HMP Book .National Flood Manual that County does FEMA will review. Residents from 

English Center asked about the process and how to proceed to get a warning siren for their 

community.   

 

New Business:  English Run Road Dirt & Gravel Grant was approved. Greco Road will be getting 

some road work. Flood recovery report from Drier Law Office that Supervisor Nissly initiated to 

help the English Center residents gain attention they deserve from the greater bureaucracy to 

remedy critical concerns due to last year’s flood. 

Old Business:  Lycoming County Pre-Release Center will with a plan that Supervisor 

Raudenbush talked about with them before his passing will begin in mid-July work of removing 

debris piles of logs and brush left over from the Tropical Storm Debby . The township will not be 

adopting the Regional Solid Waste Plan for Lycoming County as the Township already has its 

own Permit by Rule approved in accordance with DEP’s regulatory requirements for Rural 

Transfer Facilities, with conditions:  

Correspondence: Lycoming County Planning Commission  

General Public Comment Session:  Helen Louise Grogaard permit for her property work in 

English Center. John Morissette tar and chipping of some roads if feasible. Donna Fisher ATV 

designated roads in the township do not tie in with any DCNR trails or state roads.  Do not tie 

into the state road 

 

Payment of Bills: Supervisor Johnston made a motion to pay bills in the amount of; General 

Fund $7,253.78: Highway Aid Fund $4.883.76 : Equipment Fund $0.00; Gas Impact 

Fund/Act13PLGIT $72.240.80 : Payroll Fund $5.792.56, seconded by Supervisor Pier, (MCU).  

Adjournment: Supervisor Johnston made a motion to adjourn at 7:19 seconded by Supervisor 

Pier, (MCU). 

 

Debra Pier/Secretary 

 

  

 


